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Minutes of the meeting of April 20, 2017

President Blackman called the meeting to order at 6:35pm

Off Duty Patrol Report/ Orange County Sheriff’s Department
· Deputy Best was unable to attend; Corporal Santos attended on his behalf.  Narcotics department has been working in the area.  Several arrests have been made.  There have been several auto thefts in the area.  A “bait car” has been placed in the neighborhoods   Overall, crime has gone down in the last 2-3 weeks.

Old Business / New Business
· Concerns regarding noisy cars and loud parties on “Parrot Drive” were brought up.  White Honda Civic 3dr speeds throughout the neighborhood.
· Concerns regarding meth dealing on “Dunkhill” were brought up.  Also on Charlin Parkway, East of Goldenrod.  (Resident Rosa met privately with Corporal)
· Resident (Orlando), brought up concerns regarding his vinyl privacy fence being shot with BB gun by rear neighbor
· Mercedes Fonseca spoke regarding new bulk pick up changes taking effect in January 2018 Bulk trash will be picked up once a week without having to be called.
· Resident “Ruth” brought up concern regarding debris from nearby business being   dumped on the Right of Way and nearby residences.  Commissioner Clarke’s   office will be going out on Monday and taking pictures to follow up.
· Issue with panhandling also was mentioned.  There appears to be a big concern with homeless people in the area.  especially on Curry Ford, from SR 436 to Goldenrod Road
· There was a brush fire on the wet/waste land behind Hummingbird Lane this past week.  Residents would like to know who is responsible for maintaining this property   and who will take accountability.  Mercedes with Commissioner Clarke’s office will be following up with fire department.
· Ed Soto   continues   to hold   Latin dance classes at the Chickasaw Library on Wednesday evenings @6:30 pm.
· Concerns regarding having a traffic  light  or stop sign at Chickasaw Trail and Turkey Drive continue and are being looked at by Orange County. There may be a Consultant hired to revisit the traffic study.
The 50/50 drawing was held and won by President Judy Blackman of which there was a total of $47.00. The winning share was $23.50 of which Judy donated back to the Treasury. Thank You.
Treasure’s Report
· Miriam Luna our Treasurer reported depositing $54.00 into the account giving us a balance of $566.43, for a grand total of $613.43.
Review   of Minutes
· Motion to accept minutes was made by Ken Weske and second by Ed Soto.
· Minutes accepted by unanimous vote.
Adjournment
· The meeting was adjourned at 7:55pm
· Next meeting  May 18, 2017
